
 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
DATE:     May 22, 2023 
 
PROJECT TYPE/NUMBER:   Revised Solid Waste Facility Permit (SWIS #56-AA-0123) 

 
PROJECT NAME AND LOCATION:  Gold Coast Recycling Facility (GCR) 

5275 Colt Street Ventura, CA 93003 
                                                                  
APPLICANT AND CONTACT:                Gold Coast Recycling Facility 

George Harrison - (805) 207-0222 
 
STAFF CONTACT:    Genelle Guzman - (805) 654-2433 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In compliance with Title 27, California Code of Regulations, Section 21660.4(b), the Ventura County 
Environmental Health Division acting as the Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) participated in a Director’s 
Hearing (Hearing) held by the City of Ventura Planning Commission on December 15, 2022. The Hearing was 
for the approval of an amendment to Use Permit to increase the volume of solid waste and vehicle trips at an 
existing recycling facility on a 7.81 acre site.  
 
Description of the SWFP Revision: 
GCR proposes a change in permit limits to increase both the volume of solid waste and vehicle trips. The 
current permit limit of 1,600 tons per day (TPD) will be changed to a maximum of 2,000 TPD, and the current 
permit limit of 496 vehicles per day (VPD) will be changed to a maximum of 1,000 VPD. An Addendum No. 1 to 
the previous MND (EIR-2355) was prepared pursuant to the Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines 
Section 15164. The Addendum involves revisions to an existing recycling facility to increase the volume of 
solid waste and vehicle trips. The revisions are within the boundaries of the previously approved recycling 
facility amended on May 21, 2002, by the Planning Commission. The LEA determined that the above proposed 
changes were significant thus requiring a revised SWFP. 
 
Purpose of the Meeting 
The Hearing held on December 15, 2022, was for any interested parties to learn more about the proposed 
amendment to Use Permit and proposed revision of the SWFP, and to provide comments to the LEA.  The 
meeting was strictly informational with no official decision made at the meeting regarding the SWFP 
application.  A formal determination must be made by the LEA and concurrence by California Department of 
Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) within 120 days of permit completeness. 
 
Comment Submittal 
For additional information or to provide comments about the application package you may contact and/or send 
your written comments to Genelle Guzman via email at Genelle.Guzman@ventura.org, by mail to the above 
address or by fax to (805) 654-2480. 
 
Appeals Process Information 
For information on the appeals process pursuant to Public Resources Code §44307 after the decision to issue 
or deny the permit revision has occurred, you may contact Genelle Guzman at (805) 654-2433. 
 

Para información en español, favor de llamar al (805) 654-2830. 


